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	Affiliate Annual Report Form



Please return this form by August 1 of each year to your Region Director.

	State/Territory:
	Oklahoma 
	Date:
	July 2014

	Person Completing Form:
	Sonya McDaniel
	Phone:
	405-273-7683



Accomplishments: (Please list major accomplishments for the period of January 1-December 31)

· The Oklahoma affiliate includes 78 members and 42 life members for 2014
· OEAFCS annually donates $500 to the Oklahoma 4-H program to provide support for the OK 4-H Family and Consumer Science (FCS) Advanced Scholarship.  This scholarship is presented in the amount of $1,000 and is a partner sponsorship between OEAFCS and OE4-HA.  

· The Annual OEAFCS meeting was held in April 2014 with 67 fulltime registrations and 6 guests.  We were honored to have OCES Administration, District OCES Staff, FCS Extension Retirees and the Presidents from our 4-H and Agriculture Agents associations attending our Annual Awards Luncheon.  The theme for the conference centered on the Cooperative Extension Centennial with Dr. Jan Scholl, Pennsylvania State University Historian and Extension Specialist presenting “Who were the first ones and how did they lead the way?” and “Technology in Extension – How it changed and advanced our message.” This presentation included viewing Extension films from the 1910’s & ‘20’s.  
· During the Annual meeting many county extension offices were awarded their “Certified Healthy Department” certificates through the OSU Department of Wellness Healthiest Campus in America program.  

· Major events and activities were conducted to Celebrate Extension’s 100 Year Anniversary.  Educators from across the state assisted with our Centennial Whistle Stop celebration train ride, fair and Dutch oven luncheon.  This event was well attended and publicized.  Along with other local events, a centennial quilt block challenge was conducted with proceeds going to support the OEAFCS 4-H family and consumer science scholarship.
· 22 members and guests attended the Galaxy meeting in Pittsburg, PA in September.  Three members served as voting delegates, with several members serving as volunteers during the Southern Region and Annual Business meetings.  Susan Routh was elected as the Southern Region Director for NEAFCS.   

 Member Resources:
· OEAFCS continues to provide a refreshment tray along with membership applications at the Oklahoma Cooperative Extension Service New Employees training.  This helps to show appreciation and extend an invitation to new educators early.

· With the increased enrollment for the re-established Family and Consumer Science degree plan with Oklahoma State University a representative from OEAFCS gave a presentation to students selected to attend the first summer academy for High School students planning to pursue FCS degrees.  We have also began working more closely with this department to provide job shadowing and internships within Extension.   
Awards & Recognition:

· There were 2 Continued Excellence and 1 Distinguished Service Award submitted for 2014.  Twelve NEAFCS Awards were given to 16 members and 6 partners.  At the state level there were 7 members and 2 partners receiving 8 awards, as well as three educators obtaining scholarships from the Oklahoma Home and Community Education, Inc. group.  Through our Family and Consumer Science Foundation there were four awards given to 6 members and 5 partners. 

· There were 6 retirees recognized this year at the annual meeting to show appreciation for the work they contributed to Family and Consumer Science throughout their careers. 
· The OEAFCS Awards have been generously sponsored by its membership and by the Oklahoma Associaion of Rural Electric Cooperatives, Oklahoma Living Magazine each year.   
· At the national level Oklahoma received three 3rd place Southern Region Awards.

Public Affairs:

· Oklahoma Programs are making a difference and being recognized with 5 out of 8 2014 National Impact Statements including Oklahoma work.  Protecting Our Resources – Family Life:  Oklahoma’s Active Parenting program, Healthy Homes and Environment:  ER Preparedness, Food and Nutrition:  Farm to You Exhibit, Financial Management:  Making Sense of Money Management and Dollar Decisions partnerships, Childhood Obesity:  OrganWise Guys and Growing Strong Bodies and Minds.

· State President Elect attended the PILD conference visiting with 4 US Representatives and Congressman.  She also assisted with compiling information for the NEAFCS Impact Statements. 

Other Special Projects: (Anything you would like to brag about):

· Our yearlong work and numerous projects, events and publicity for the Cooperative Extension Centennial mentioned earlier in this report is one of our major accomplishments this year.  
Concerns from your State: (Concerns for the NEAFCS Board)

· We continue to have concerns about the restructuring of the National Board, which may potentially affect the line of communication between the board and its members.  Although electronic communication has improved, having a person available to serve as a reminder and sounding board is always best.  

· The rotation of the National Meeting is becoming difficult with decreasing membership in some areas of the nation.  If meetings are only held in states with larger membership, it may begin to weaken the association in less represented areas.  
The state of CES in your state: 

· The third and final increase to county budgets took effect for FY15.  Unfortunately, this was a struggle for many counties.  However, we have maintained a county office in every county of the state.  The Cooperative Extension Service did receive additional funding from the legislature this year, which was a welcomed surprise and will assist in staying level for another year.

· Recently new legislation was passed making Co-Parenting Through Divorce a court-mandated class for all couples with children divorcing.  Since Extension FCS programs have been providing this service across the state for year, we are in a very good position to expand these services and become more valuable to our rural communities in meeting needed services. 
Submit this form to your Regional Director and the 
NEAFCS National Office, 20423 State Road 7, Suite F6-491, Boca Raton, Florida 33498
Fax: (561) 477-8100, Email: jody@neafcs.org


